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VILLAGE OF ELBA MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES  
          
 
NORM ITJEN, Mayor            PO BOX 55     JERAH AUGELLO, Clerk-Treasurer 
TOM STEMPIN, Trustee     4 SOUTH MAIN STREET            VERN HOWARD, Trustee 
NATE BUCZEK, Trustee        ELBA, NY 14058          LOREN PFLAUMER, Trustee 
NICK BRINKM, DPW     elbavillage@rochester.rr.com      MARK MIKOLAJCZYK,Zoning  
 
 
March 2nd, 2022: Meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. in Village Office 
 
VILLAGE OFFICIALS PRESENT: Norm, Tom, Nate, Nick, Loren, Jerah, Vern 

VILLAGE OFFICIALS ABSENT: None 

GUESTS: High School Students: Lindsay Augello, Jocelyn Lopez, Selena Franco, Alex 
Bellisco, Jayden Allport 

  

Mayor Itjen moved to open the monthly meeting of the Village of Elba Board of Trustees 
at 6:00 PM seconded by Trustee Buczek and carried. 
 
The minutes from February 2022 were presented for review.  Trustee Stempin moved to 
approve the minutes seconded by Trustee Howard and carried. 
 
The vouchers for payment were presented to the Mayor and Board and were signed and 
approved. 
 
Zoning: The February report was approved. 
 
Public Works- Nick Brinkman: 

* Tim Hoffart will be taking the Vlack wood from the tree that was cut down. 
* The stump removal quote was for $200.00 from Aaron 
* The Van Track is back and the two new tires are now on. 
* Bleachers will be here soon 
* The DPW truck will need new tires soon 
* Nick will be helping the Town install the two-backflow units that are needed at the 
Town Garage 
* The drainage on Old Ford Road looks much better now 
* The Propane tanks at the sewer plant will need to be replaced soon 
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Clerk/Treasurer- Jerah Augello: 

* Will submit a notice in the paper for the Public hearing in April for the change of Law 
for Village Park and smoking 
 
Trustees: 

* Vern Howard- Will ask Mike Zuber to help with repairs at the ball field since they 
carry large amount. Will there still be a batting cage? Grooming machine? Will ask Mike 
Z to come to next meeting. 
 
Mayor- Norm Itjen: 

* The Village stolen sign will cost approx $2500.00 to replace. A claim will be filed with 
insurance company if the perpetrator is not caught. 
* The sewer plant funding for Phase II bid will be this summer 
* The Spring flags will be hung this month when the weather is better 
* Need to consider joining in with Town regarding a new Comprehensive Plan. Elba’s is 
from 1975. The Town’s was revised in 2007. Need to budget for that cost 
* Will ask the new Zoning Officer to attend every other Village Meeting. Mr Mike 
Morris on Fox Road. 
 
 
Next Meeting will be Wednesday April 6th 2022. 
 
As there was no other business Trustee Howard moved to adjourn the meeting at 
7:15PM, seconded by Trustee Pflaumer and carried.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
Jerah Augello  
Village Clerk- Treasurer 


